
 
 

Rivington Foundation Primary School 2020-21 Relationship and Sex 

Education Policy 

Creating Visions of the Future through Kindness and Today’s Strong 

Foundations. 

We Care, We Trust, We Believe, We Share, We Enjoy, We Achieve!' 

‘We Are Limitless.  We Are Kind.’ 

‘We Are 'Rivi!' 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  



 
 

 

N.B. 

 From 2020 parents will have the right to request that their child be withdrawn from some or 
all of sex education delivered as part of statutory RSE but not Relationships Education. 

 

 Before granting any such request it would be good practice for the headteacher to discuss 
the request with the parent and, as appropriate and with the child, to ensure that their 
wishes are understood and to clarify the nature and purpose of the curriculum.  Good 
practice is also likely to include the headteacher discussing with the parent the benefits of 
receiving this important education and any detrimental effects that withdrawal might have 
on the child. This could include any social and emotional effects of being excluded, as well 
as the likelihood of the child hearing their peers’ version of what was said in the classes, 
rather than what was directly said by the teacher (although the detrimental effects may be 
mitigated if the parent proposes to deliver sex education to their child at home instead).     

 

 Parents should be given every opportunity to understand the purpose and content of 
Relationships Education and RSE. Good communication and opportunities for parents to 
understand and ask questions about the school’s approach help increase confidence in the 
curriculum.   



 
 

 

 


